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Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Fremington Parish,  

Held on Monday 2nd March 2020 at 7.00pm at The Beechfield Centre, Beechfield Road, 
Fremington  

  
Present:   Councillor C McCormack-Hole (Chairman) 31 local electors, Mrs Victoria 

Woodhouse, Executive Officer.  Mr Harrison, Engagement and Communications 
Officer, Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

 
1 Welcome by the Chairman of Fremington Parish Council 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and encouraged members of the 
public to attend Parish Council meetings.  

 
2 To confirm the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 4th March 2019 

The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 4th March 2019 were circulated.  It 
was resolved to confirm the minutes and they were duly signed by the Chairman. 

 
3 To receive the following reports: 

• Fremington Parish Council, Cllr Sue Kingdom, Chairman – the report was received 
at the meeting and is attached as Appendix A. 
 

• Fremington & District Community Group, Mr Frank Biederman, Chairman – Mr 
Frank Biederman reported that it had been another successful year for the group 
and was actually the twelve year since the group’s inception, around 250 people 
had attended the Easter Egg Hunt, the group had arranged three community tidy 
ups mainly focusing on the centre of the village and Party at the Manor was another 
sell out with around 1,500 people in attendance.  Several community groups had 
also taken part in the running of and preparations for Party at the Manor which had 
helped raise funding for their groups. The group had decorated the Village Green 
with poppies again this year and would like to thank those that had knitted the 
poppies and the Christmas light switch on was also a successful event.  
 

• Fremington Parish Hall Management Committee, Mr Samuel Adams, Chairman - – 
the report was received at the meeting and is attached as Appendix B 
 

• Tomlin Hall Management Committee, Mr Marc Binns, Chairman – the report was 
received at the meeting and is attached as Appendix C.  

 
4 To discuss matters raised by parishioners 

A parishioner requested a bus shelter opposite the entrance to Yelland Quay in West 
Yelland.  It was noted that the Parish Council had set up a Working Party to look at the 
provision of bus shelters in the parish and this had been identified by the Working Party as 
a priority which was being pursued.  
 
A parishioner thanked the Community Group for the events they organise for the parish 
and the Fremington Parish Hall Management Committee for the management of the hall 
which they regularly use.  
 
The Chairman of the Community Group clarified that some of the bus shelters are 
maintained by Fernbank and not just DCC and the Parish Council and the Parish Council 
pays in excess of £6,000 for the dog bin emptying. 
 
A parishioner explained that as a parish we are trying to cut down on our carbon footprint 
and the installation of air conditioning is not recommended, he invited the Fremington 
Parish Hall Committee to investigate this matter further and contact the Climate Change 
Emergency Working Party.  
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5 Close 
There being no further business Cllr McCormack-Hole thanked everyone for attending 
and closed the meeting at 7.25pm. 
 
 
 
Signed ……………………………… Dated ………………………..  


